Page 1

NORUP INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL-PTA                                               


11 AUGUST 2015 

BUDGET and COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES- Z. Rice’s House at 7 PM
Meeting called to order by J. Jamal at 7:00 pm.

IN ATTENDANCE:  J. Jamal, P. Yowchuang, L. Fernandes, Z. Rice, J. Drobot, E. Reid, and B. Johnson
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
The minutes from the June 11, 2015 were reviewed and approved as written without opposition.
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Norup is no longer has the destination as a focus school by the State of Michigan. This means that Norup has significantly closed the gab between the top 30% and the bottom 30%. This was done by not dropping the top 30%. There was growth across the board. The bottom 30% grew quicker. Berkley High School is also not a focus school anymore. Starting this year, there will be no focus or priority schools in Berkley District. We hired a new Assistant Principal, Ruth Sochacki, and a new elementary school counselor, Ms. Samantha Esper. She recently married and now is Ms. Samantha Ellis. A special thanks to J. Johnson and J. Jamal for assisting with the interview as parents. Ms. Christy Metz will now be on the part-time (PT) list. She is currently employed as English Language Learner (ELL) paraprofessional at Norup and has a degree in English. She will now be servicing Norup and Berkley High School as an ELL paraprofessional. The needs of Berkley High School have grown in that area and Norup has decreased. Claire Townsend will be the new French teacher. She is a Berkley resident and recently graduated from college.

OFFICER REPORTS:

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
J. Jamal represented Norup School PTA at the PTA Summer Leadership Academy. She learned from the State (Michigan) PTA Parliamentarian that we do not have to make motions for things like minutes and adjournment when there are no objections or when all agree. There are online membership cards for PTA. There will be an email coming soon and there will be a form to fill out. As far as dues are concerned, the members pay PTA and the PTA will pay the State PTA. Membership dues are $10 dollars and it includes and a membership directory. J. Drobot will try to make this information known for potential members. Field service will be in contact soon. There will be a series of webinars in the month of October. A representative from Comcast spoke about the Internet Essential Program which provides low income families with affordable internet. The school must be a Title 1 school and there are other qualifications that the family must meet. 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
B. Johnson read the Vice President’s (VP) report from J. Johnson. Packet Pick-Up MYP (Sept, 2nd) and PYP (Sept. 3rd) volunteer spot has been created and has been sent to administration for an electronic distribution. We are still waiting for an update from the PTA By-Law Committee Chairperson, Mitch Mitchell. J. Johnson will follow up with Joyce Krom (Co-Chairperson). The Kindergarten play dates are set. The first date will be Thursday, August 13, 2015. The other dates will be Tuesday, August 18th from 10:00-11:30 am, Thursday, August 27th from 6:00-7:30 pm, and Sunday, August 30th from 3:00-4:30 pm. T. Wittig, J. DeRosier and J. Maisel will be heading this committee. J. Johnson will be at the daytime play dates. J. Drobot will be chairing the Norup Staff Welcome Breakfast. The date for this event is scheduled for Monday, August 31, 2015. P. Yowchuang stated that someone from Einstein Bagels will be contacting J. Drobot.
TREASURER’S REPORT/BUDGET REPORT:
The Treasurer, L. Fernandes, presented a financial report covering the months of June, July and August. She stated that there was one expense, which was for the yoga mats for PYP. She said that Kristyn has about $300.00 that she will pick up for spirit wear. That makes the Spirit Wear revenue $437.00 as new income. There was a check that bounced for $16 for silent auction or carnival event. The bank charged us $28. The consumer energy check came in. There is one more expense which will be for the container for the yoga mats. J.Jamal has a check for the PTA Leadership Training for $70. The budget ends August 31st. The net for the month is $492.70.  By the end of November we had $6,800.  Now we have $10,285.00 in checking account and $436.00 in the savings account. There is $209.00 in PayPal account. PayPal only allows for deposits of $500 every thirty days. We can write checks from that account. Possible reason is that we have a free PayPal. L. Fernandes will look into the cost of a paid PayPal account and how this account will be for tax purposes. As far as undeposited funds, once the money from Spirit Wear ($300.00) and Consumers Energy ($574.00), we should have $11,506.00 at the end of the month.
Budget: The figures are the same since the last meeting. There are a few highlighted items to go over. The Bonds and Insurance amount was added to the budget. We had $200.00 budgeted, but we never used it. The previous treasurer, S. Siddiqi, was already bonded/insured because of his profession as a CPA, but now we have to bond our current treasurer. The company that deals with the PTAs is AIM Insurance. The Fidelity Insurance covers up to $25,000 and cost $115.00. This insurance is for anyone who handles money in cases of theft. There is a deductible. The next line is the Officer’s Liability for $65.00 that covers any officer accused of financial wrong doing.  This insurance covers up to a million dollars. The PTA is not liable for buses. The PTA will get General Liability Insurance for an additional fee, which will cover any accident that happen during a PTA sponsored event. This covers if someone wants sue us for damages. This is different than the medical which only covers the medical costs. The total for the Bond/ Insurance line item will be raised to $410.00. The beautification line item will stay at $600.00 due to construction at Norup. Jody has not heard from the sound and lighting person, so the sound and lighting line item will stay at $1,500.00. P. Yowchuang suggested that we still budget for sound and lighting, but the new bond for the cafeteria facility may cover lighting. When all income and expenses of the year are added up, there is a budgeted loss now of $2,632.00 for next year. PTA decided to break up the Norup Staff Breakfast and Norup Staff Appreciation Luncheon. One reason is because the events are done at different parts of the year. The dollar amount will be the same. P.Yowchuang stated that we will not have 8th grade graduation, but will have an 8th grade IB Project Night. We have out grown every venue in Berkley. There were complaints about academic recognition for all eight graders. J. Drobot spoke about the Founder’s Day Dinner. She stated that we have to track the funds that that are sold through PTA back to the Michigan PTA Council. We still have it as a budget item. The line item for Founder’s Day will be $100.00 for income. The PTA will write one check for all tickets sold. The expense line item will be $300.00. This amount will also cover the amount for the basket. The End of the Year Carnival will now be called the End of the Year Party. The budget item for the Norup Volunteer Network will stay at $400.00. J.Jamal stated that, currently, there is no chair for the Norup Volunteer Network Committee. The Audit will be done after the 30th. It was moved by P. Yowchuang and seconded by B. Johnson that the budget be approved. Motion carried without opposition.
Committee Reports:
Playground Committee: Gaga pit is scheduled to be constructed the beginning of September.
Old Business: none
New Business: 
PTA Calendar: The PTA president, J.Jamal, presented the PTA calendar for the year and went over the line items and dates.
Curriculum Night: P. Yowchuang stated that Curriculum Night will be on September 17 at 6:30 pm. This will be the last year they all will be together.
Norup Staff Breakfast: J. Drobot will be chairing the Norup Staff Appreciation Breakfast. The event will be on Tuesday, September 1, 2015.
Fun Run: J.Jamal will get in contact with A. Siddiqi about the Fun Run. The Fun Run will be discussed at next meeting.
Caring and Sharing: Caring and Sharing event will be in November.
Founder’s Day: The PTA Council will inform us of the jobs they want us to do for the event. For this event, every PTA is responsible for a gift basket.
The Norup Staff Appreciation Luncheon:  P.Yowchuang stated that if you do not find a chair, he and R. Sochacki will head up the event. After break in February, the PTA will notify him. P.Yowchuang asked if the event to be less elaborate. The luncheon will be on April 15, 2016.
Picture Day: PTA members can come on September 2nd (MYP Picture Day) or come on the make up day which is September 9th for picture ID’s. 
Youth Assistance Back to School Rally: J.Jamal went over back to school rally. J.Drobot stated that she will be present there. J. Drobot will receive $50 from the treasury to cover costs.
5th Grade Parent’s Exhibition: P. Yowchuang said that PTA doesn't have to be at the 5th Grade Parent’s Exhibition Information Presentation. 

Teacher Wish List Reimbursement: L. Fernandes stated that any teacher who requests funds for expenses can send receipts to L. Fernandes via email. L. Fernandes will send a formal email. 
Announcements: The next Norup PTA meeting will be on Wednesday, September 9, 2015 at 7pm in the Norup Media Center.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
B. Johnson, Norup International School PTA Secretary
